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President's Message ​

Dear Fellow Members of the EPA Alumni Association,

Happy New Year. I hope your Holidays were all you wished
for and that the New Year is off to a good start. My guess is
that there will be no shortage of challenges for us as an
organization this year and that our work will be more
important than ever.

With Martin Luther King Day coming up later this month, you
may want to consider volunteering in your community to
address its environmental needs or broader concerns that
affect the people who live in your area. You are in the best
position to know what those needs and concerns are.

At this time of year, many of our EPA colleagues decide to
move on to other opportunities or to retirement. We hope that
many will join us at the EPA Alumni Association and become
active in our programs. Due to recent events, we need to
focus on efforts to support EPA employees, including those
who may soon have reason to leave the Agency. One way to
do this is to enhance the usefulness and awareness of the
Alumni Association's Job Center. I ask members to reach out
to organizations which may be hiring to urge them to utilize
the Job Center if they don't already do so. I also urge you to
inform EPA employees and those who have recently left the
Agency to make sure they are aware of the Job Center. Any
inquiries about the Job Center may be directed to Chuck
Elkins at elkinsenv@aol.com.

Staying active in our communities is the hallmark of our
organization and many of our members. Through our weekly
newsletter, the Academy (our Speaker Series), networking,
educational programs, mentoring, and in other ways, we
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educate, inform, and inspire people to stay involved and
engaged. Remember, “We’re not Done Yet,” not by a long
shot.

The EPA Alumni Association is here to serve you and enrich
your lives. All our best to you, your families, and friends as we
move forward together to meet the challenges of the coming
year.

David Ullrich
President

 

EPA Alumni Association
Job Center

As Dave Ullrich said in his letter, one of the things that we
can do to support current EPA employees is to let friends,
former colleagues and organizations know about the
Association's Job Center.

For our newer Members, here is some background on the Job
Center. We recently refreshed our 5-year old Job Center
website which was specifically designed to help EPA
employees and alumni stay in the environmental field when
they decide to change jobs. This time around, we opened this
site up to anyone seeking an environmental job -- not just to
EPA employees and alumni.

Job seekers can find advertised jobs plus links to almost 1000
job bank websites run by organizations that hire
environmental professionals. These are organized by types of
organizations - states, NGOs, law firms, universities,
consulting firms, etc. to make it easier for job seekers to
focus their job hunting.

It’s an environmental career center all in one place.

Ways you can help:

Phyllis Flaherty
David Menotti
Tom Voltaggio

New Members
​from August 31
thru January 5
(Click on name
to view profile)

Elizabeth Adams
Jacqueline Allen
Moana Appleyard
Sal Badalamenti
Michele Benson
Walter Berry
David Bloom
Barbara Buckley
Alexandra
Campbell-Ferrari
Doretha Christian
Stephen Cipot
Jose Cisneros
Tim Conway
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If you know of an organization that hires environmental
professionals that is not listed under “Resources” on
our Job Center, please reach out to us at
EPAalumni@aol.com, and we can add the organization
to the Job Center.

Help us publicize this newly updated site among both
job seekers and organizations who are seeking
employees with environmental credentials.

You’ll find the Job Center located at
https://jobs.EPAalumni.org

Michelle Pirzadeh
Jack Powelson
Melissa Revely-
Wilson
Cassandra Rice
Nina Rivera
Ken Rota
Eric Schaaf
George Schupp
Phil Schwartz
Debra Shore
Alison Simcox
Brianna Siracuse
Cindy Sonich-
Mullin
Larry Starfield
Matthew Tejada
Paul Thomas
Ginger Vagenas
Chet Wayland
Janet Whitlock
Carey Widman
Rob Wood

 

 
The EPA Alumni Association Academy

The EPA Alumni Association's Speaker Series (called The Academy) is planning its 2025
programs, and the Academy Committee Deans (Carl Edlund and Lydia Wegman)
welcome your ideas for topics and speakers. In January, join us for a session on Plastics.
And in February, a panel will share insights from the Great Lakes Restoration Initiative.
Registration links are below.

If you have ideas for the Committee or would like to join it, please reach out to the
Association at epaalumni@aol.com

We record our sessions so if you can't join a session, please check
www.epaalumni.com/videos to watch the recording.
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Upcoming Academy Sessions
Sign Up Now and Mark Your Calendar

People Over Plastic!
Tuesday, January 14, 2025

4:00 PM Eastern

REGISTER

Judith Enck served as Regional Administrator for Region 2 of the U.S. EPA during
the Obama administration. One evening she was sitting at her desk in the region’s
New York City office, when she read an article about the massive amount of plastic
trash entering the ocean. She realized that the ocean has become a giant watery,
unpermitted landfill for plastic waste. That was the moment she decided to spend the
rest of her life working to reduce plastic production and plastic pollution.

Plastics are designed to be durable and can last for centuries. And when they do
finally degrade, they often become microplastics – tiny particles now found literally
everywhere on earth, from the bottom of the ocean to the top of Mt. Everest. These
particles enter the food chain and are now in our lungs and in our blood, where they
may cause untold damage.

Enck founded the feisty non-profit Beyond Plastics, which is based at Bennington
College in Vermont, where she is a professor. Join this program to learn more about
the vast and growing global problems with plastic and what you can do about it.

Judith Enck is an environmental policy expert who has spent her
entire career working to protect public health and the
environment. She served as Senior Environmental Associate with the
New York Public Interest Research Group, and Executive Director of
Environmental Advocates of New York. She subsequently served as
Policy Advisor to the NY State Attorney General and as Deputy
Secretary for the Environment in the New York Governor’s Office. She
served as Regional Administrator of U.S. EPA Region 2 during the
Obama administration. She is the founder and President of Beyond
Plastics, and she is on the faculty of Bennington College in
Vermont. She is a past President of Hudson River Sloop Clearwater,
former Executive Director of the Non-Profit Resource Center, and a
designer of her town’s rural recycling program.

Restoring the Great Lakes:
Perspectives on the Great Lakes Restoration Initiative

Thursday, February 13, 2025

https://lp.constantcontactpages.com/su/QQ9LVct/plastic?source_id=918afcbd-afbf-4235-a9cf-b986a1f9ec92&source_type=em&c=


4:00 pm Eastern

REGISTER

Come join us for a discussion of the Great Lakes Restoration Initiative
(GLRI)!  Launched in 2010, the initiative has funded over 800 projects for over $4
billion, accelerating efforts to protect and restore the largest system of fresh surface
water in the world – the Great Lakes. The projects target the biggest threats to the
Great Lakes with all levels of government (federal, state and tribal) and non-federal
partners, working together to strategically address the challenges of the ecosystem
and associated human health issues.  They will discuss how these efforts are
governed, how the partners work together, the scope of the GLRI, and the results of
these efforts.  

We are excited that Don Jodrey, Director, Federal Relations, Alliance for the Great
Lakes; Joy Mulinex, Executive Director of the Ohio Lake Erie Commission; and Todd
Nettesheim, Deputy Director, Great Lakes National Program Office, US EPA Region
5 will be joining the Association for this discussion.  

Don Jodrey, Director, Federal
Relations, Alliance for the
Great Lakes

Joy Mulinex, Executive
Director of the Ohio Lake Erie
Commission

Todd Nettesheim, Deputy
Director, Greal Lakes
National Program Office,
Region 5 US EPA

 
 
 

Some Alumni Get Togethers
Since our Fall Newsletter

Please see the Photo Album on the front page of our website
www.epaalumni.com to see more Alumni photos.

Region 5 Alumni Celebrated the Winter Solstice
December 20, 2024

Please reach out to Steve Goranson (goranson.stephen@gmail.com) if you are
interested in joining future Region 5 Get Togethers.

https://lp.constantcontactpages.com/su/vPgFkIo/GreatLakes?source_id=918afcbd-afbf-4235-a9cf-b986a1f9ec92&source_type=em&c=
http://www.epaalumni.com


Region 6 December Holiday
Luncheon

Region 6 Alumni Members, with current
Region 6 staff, enjoyed their 2024 Holiday
Luncheon!
Please reach out to Betty Williamson
(betzwilliam@yahoo.com) and Cindy
Singletary (wilbun@sbcglobal.net) for more
information about Region 6 Get Togethers.



Region 7

Region 7 Alumni gathered at The
National Golf Club of Kansas City on
December 19, 2024. This was the last
get together organized by Bob Steiert,
who had been the lunch honcho and
info hub for 17 years!

​Congratulations to Bob and thank you!

For information about future Get
Togethers in Region 7, please reach out
to David Williams at
shavus@comcast.net

 
 

Thank You Donors
The Association is supported entirely by voluntary contributions. If you have not
given, or gave a year or more ago, please consider donating now. Click Here to
make a secure online donation now. If you prefer to send a check, please send to:

EPA Alumni Association
628 Chester River Beach Rd.
Grasonville, MD 21638

We are most grateful for donations of any size. We want to thank these members
who have donated since our Fall Newsletter 2024 Newsletter through January 5:

Richard Ackerman, Derry Allen, Joanne Amorosi, John Armstead, Jan Auerbach, Bethami
Auerbach, Irv Auerbach, John Bachmann, Daiva Balkus, Michael Bandrowski, Bill Barnard,
Donald Barnes, Thomas Barnwell, Herb Barrack, Mike Barry, Christine Baughman, Janet
Bearden, Barbara Beck, Elizabeth Behl, Bonnie Bellow, Norm Beloin, Paul Berger, Jim Berlow,
Charmaine Berry, Blake Biles, Gordon Binder, Victoria Binetti, Elizabeth Blackburn, Mary
Blakeslee, Bob Blanco, Richard Boice, Michael Bonchonsky, John Bosch, Brooks Bowen, Joe
Boyle, Elaine Brenner, Rob Brenner, Dale Bryson, William Burnam, Bonnie Bush, Helga Butler,
Lorraine Butler, Georgia Callahan, John Cantilli, John Capozzi, Jayne Carlin, David Carroll,
Megan Carroll, Glenn Cekus, Lorraine Chang, John Chicca, Stephen Clark, Janet Cohen,
Jonathan Cole, Margaret Conomos, Basil Constantelos , Norman Cook, Gail Cooper, Valerie
Cooper, Elizabeth Cotsworth, Jeneva Craig, Elizabeth Craig, Lew Crampton, Barbara Davis,
Walter DeRieux, Bruce Diamond, Thomas Dickerson, William Dickinson, Fred Dimmick, Donna
Downing, Brendan Doyle, David Dropkin, Marguerite Duffy, Rick Duffy, Linda Durkee, Cynthia
Dyballa, John Eagles, Carl Edlund, Charles Elkins, Barbara Elkus, Rosanne Ellison, Jerry
Emison, Daniel Esty, Dale Evarts, Gregory Fabian, David Fege, Margie Fehrenbach, Penelope
Fenner-Crisp, Abraham Ferdas, Rodger Field, Jerry Filbin, Mary Fillmore, John Floeter, Miguel
Flores, Michael Flynn, John Fowle III, Jeanne Fox, Elaine Francis, Walt Francis, David
Friedman, Rene Fuentes, Laura Fujii, Thomas Gallagher, Roy Gamse, Gordon Garcia, Linda
Garczynski, Daphne Gemmill, Thomas Gibson, Anne Giesecke, Ken Gigliello, Annie Godfrey,
Joseph Goffman, John Goodin, Stephen Goranson, Megan Grogard, Louise Gross, Louise
Gross, James Grove IV, Jim Gulliford, Richard Haeuber, Sally Hanft, James Hanlon, Al Havinga,
David Hawkins, Grady Helms, Kathryn Hess, Linda Hilwig, Matthew Hoagland, Rick (William)
Hoffmann, Stephen Hogye, Jeff Holmstead, Tracy Hopkins, Lori Houck Cora, David Howekamp,
Dennis Huebner, Phillip Hutton, Roger Janson, Steve Jellinek, Julie Jensen, Woodruff Barnes
Johnson, Rebecca Jones, Russell Jones, Gary Jonesi, William Jordan, Tom Jorling, Bobbie
Kahan, Mary Kemp, Michael Kenyon, Katrina Kipp, Chuck Kleeberg, David Kling, Carl Kohnert,
Frans Kok, Kachig Jack Kooyoomjian, Ph.D., Barry Korb, Debra Kovacs, Walter Kovalick,
Richard Kuhlman , Lawrence Kyte, Myron Lair, Stanley Laskowski, William Laxton, Korina
Layne-Jones, Dennis Leaf, Susan Lepow, Frederick Leutner, Philip Lorang, John Lyon, Bruce
Macler, Douglas MacMillan, Justice Manning, Dawn Martin, Peter Marx, Mark Masarik, Jeffrey
McDonald, Robert McGhee, Jack McGraw, Charles (Chuck) McKinley, Robert McManus,
Dorothy McManus, Albert Meiburg, Mary Melley, David Menotti, Joseph Merenda Jr, Jane
Metcalfe, Nell Minow, David Mobley, John Moore, Susan Moore, Jane Moore, James Moore,

https://www.epaalumni.org/donate


Walter Mugdan, Douglas Mundrick, William Muno, Linda Murphy, Edward Murphy, Carlton Nash,
Bill Neuffer, Norine Noonan, Michael Northridge, Barry Nussbaum, John O'Connor, Christine
ODonnell, Marria O'malley Walsh, Jennifer Orme-Zavaleta, Joseph Paisie, Susan Pastor,
Sebastian Patti, William Pedersen, Donna Perla, Michael Petruska, Gloria Posey, John Reeder,
John Reeder, John Reeder, William Rice, Ellen Riley, Paul Ringold, Ruth Robenolt, John
Rogers, Julie Rosenberg, Fred Rubel, Marvin Rubin, Suzanne Rudzinski, Sam Sasnett, Wayne
Savage, Patricia Schultz, Suzanne Schwartz, Delia Scott, Mark Segal, Sara Segal, Michael
Shapiro, Larry Shepard, Kris Shurr, Jon Silberman, Cynthia Singletary, Jay Sinnott, Winston
Smith, Arthur Smith, Jr., William Spratlin, Leo Stander, Kathie Stein, Fred Stiehl, Garry Stigall,
Steve Stodola, Jerry Stubberfield, Richard Sugatt, Frances Tafer, Joni Teter, Lee Thomas, Lee
Thomas, Virginia Thompson, Pat Thorne, Joseph Tikvart, Nikki Tinsley, Catherine Tunis, Lee
Tyner, Marylouise Uhlig, David Ullrich, David Updike, Thomas Voltaggio, Tom Wall, Edward
Watters, Bruce Weddle, Lydia Wegman, Thomas Welborn, John Wheeler, Mathilde (Mat) White,
John White, William Wick, Janet Williams, John Williams, Betty Williamson, Jim Willis, Richard
Wilson, Michaelle Wilson, Michaelle Wilson, Catherine Winer, John Wise, Steve Witkin, Paul
Witthoeft, Eugene Wojcik, Lily Wong, Carol Wood, James Woolford, Gene Wossum, Susan
Wyatt, Peter Wyckoff, George Wyeth, Victor Yamada, Howard Zar, Amy Zimpfer.

 
 

In Memoriam

Since the Fall 2024 Newsletter, the Association has been informed that the following
former EPA employees having passed away. If you learn that a former colleague has
died, you may share that information on the Association Facebook Page or let us
know at newsletter@epaalumni.org and we can post it on the Association website.
You are also welcome to post it yourself.

We invite you to reflect on your memories of the colleagues listed below by
commenting on the obituaries we have received. Click Here.

Scott Campbell
Robert Greaves
Susan Lewis

Kathleen Mulder
John Ryan
Glenn Schweitzer

 
 

STAY INFORMED!!
Sign up for the Weekly EPA and Environmental News Update - its primary focus is
on new people, budgets, and policies of the current administration. It's great reading!

Go to: https://www.epaalumni.com/transition-news to read it or subscribe.

P.S. If you would rather not receive these newsletters, please email us
at newsletter@EPAalumni.org rather than using the other tools available in this newsletter.
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